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SCHEDULED EVENTS- The Peninsula User Group calendar of events for 2009.    

      

January-  Saturday, 31st. LWSC event. 
February- Thursday, 12th. PUG mtg. 7pm.     Saturday 28th. LWSC & UCD events. 
March- Sat. 7th.UCD High Use Day.     Sun. 8th. UCD Men’s Crew Exclusive Use Day. 
 Sat. 28th. LWSC event.    Sun. 29th. UCD event. 
April- Sat. 11th. UCD event   Sat. 25th. LWSC Exclusive Use Day.    Sun, 26th. Triathlon ? 
May-Thurs. 7th.LWSC evening event.  Sat 16th. WOC picnic Exclusive Use.  23rd & 24th. LWSC Excl. Use. 

 
ELECTIONS- The election results of our December meeting are. Our new Commodore is Ed Netzel, a former 

Board member and raffle chairman. The two open positions on the Executive Board were filled by Frank 
Puhr and Larry Smith. All of these positions are two year terms of office.  

 
THE PORT-We don’t expect to do any more to the ramp or docks until this spring. The good news is that we 

received the go ahead on the ramp repair. 
 
FISHING REPORT-Some big fish have been taken this year prior to our Derby in November. For those of 

you that could not make it to the Derby, there were 65 boats entered and 33 fish weighted in at the 2pm 
final. 10.7lbs took first place this year. The weather and the food were great. The Sea Lions in the basin 
had the fish scattered all over the place. It was also a full moon! 

        It has been suggested that next year we have Striper Derby with a Slot Size instead of the largest fish. 
 

 
Officers   Commodore       Ed Netzel     916-362-4659            Vice Commodore    Fred Jones      916-991-3780 

                          ( cell )  916-416-1144 
              Secretary       Dean Needham  916-372-1742                   Treasurer         John Riley       916-344-0125  
               

Board Members         Bruce Murry     916-374-8537          Sergeant of Arms       Gordon Gee    916-368-0839  
                   Happ Hammond    916-925-4002         Newsletter Editor   Tom McKenzie   916-456-9118 
             Frank Puhr     916-635 6608         Port Captain        Herb Wilfong   916-371-4161  

           Larry Smith    916-983 2971                                  
                                                                                            

If you would like to donate Blood to our account at the Blood Source on Stockton Blvd. the account # is 5392   
You can use this as a meeting credit by turning in the receipt to our secretary. ( Dean Needham ) 

 We are half way through our calendar year now and you have until May to sign in at our meetings for the two 
credits needed to renew membership in June. You can check the sign in roster at the back of our meeting room 
to see if you have the credits at any club meeting. 

 
NEWSLETTERS – Starting next year you will be able to pick up a copy of the latest Newsletter at our regular 

Club meetings. This will allow the members that do not have internet access to obtain the Newsletters. We 
will post the Newsletters on our web site for those of you who have internet service. You will still receive your 
annual membership renewal form by regular mail prior to the June renewals.  

 
COMMODORE-  Gene Marzolf has been the commodore of this club since January 2000, except for the year of 2003. 

He has been working with the Port Of Sacramento, River City Rowing, Lake Washington Sailing Club and U C 
Davis Crew for all these years. If it wasn’t for his persistent handling  of the problems we encounter there, the 
peninsula use as a group would not exist. When you see him it sure would be nice if you thanked him personally 
for the time and energy he spends to benefit your club.  Thank you Gene! 

 
SHRIMP & TRI-TIP DINNER- We have decided to have another Club Dinner for our members and family. We changed 

the menu and the way that it will be set up this time. The Dinner is on Saturday, March 21st.. From 4 to 7pm at the 
VFW HALL where we have our meetings. The Dinner will be Steamed Shrimp, BBQ Tri-Tip, Baked Potato, Green 
Salad, Roll, and a small Desert.  We had to change from a signup sheet to TICKETS this time to insure some kind of 
commitment  on our members part. The last FREE Dinner we had about 100 pounds of food left over.  Tickets are a 
$5  donation ( each ) and available at the January meeting or by contacting Jim Forsyth at 916-424-4052 or myself, 
Tom McKenzie at 916-456-9118 prior to March first.             - ONLY 150 TICKETS - 

 
ANNUAL DONATIONS To Charitable Organizations- Again this year the board has selected The Shriners Hospital 

along with Catch A Smile to receive our charity donations. 
 
 



 
 

  

Has anyone     
seen Humphrey 

STRIPER DERBY 08-  T shirt weather in November  
   There are more pictures are on our website 

 
ANY TIME YOU  WANT TO SEE THE LATEST NEWSLETTER, TIDE CHART, LISTING OF EVENTS, 

ACTIVITIES, AND MORE, LOOK ON OUR WEBSITE AT:           
WWW.WASHINGTONOUTBOARDCLUB.ORG 

 
FOR SALE-  

EIDE boat loader for 12 - 14ft alum. 12volt.  $500. Call Bill at 916-635-8448 
 

17ft Glastron Boat 75hp Johnson with Honda kicker. New tires, top and more. 
   $1500, call Mark at 916-203-5338 
 

1988 Starcraft walk-thru I/O W/2.5 L Engine W/ Low hours on Load Rite Trailer, new tires. Too many 
extras to list! Call Mike at 916-780-4813 or 801-1436 cell. $4750  OBO 

 
 2003 Sea Eagle inflatable,  2002  9.9 Merc. w/ 10 hrs on it. vary little use.  Will sell for $1700.  Call  
 Gary at  916-771-0259     More info at   www.seaeagle.com/SportRunabouts.aspx?hullD=106SR 
 
REMINDER- Please close and lock the gate whenever possible. We are responsible for the 

security on the peninsula.  
 

  NEWS LETTER  By  Tom McKenzie  ( 916-456-9118 ) Please do not call after 8pm.    lwoctom@gmail.com 
 
 

Washington Outboard Club 
P.O. Box  1226 

West Sacramento CA. 95691 

Merry Christmas 

http://www.washingtonoutboardclub.org/
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